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e _Participation HAPPENS IN RSU 434
Breakfast  %age** Lunch Y%age**
0 0
September 2021 Avg. Daily Participation 467 32% 749 52.6%
0, 0,
October 2021 Avg. Daily Participation 535 37.6% 824 A7.9%
0, 0,
November 2021 Avg. Daily Participation 631 443" 966 67.7%
September Meals Served 8,414 13,476
October Meals Served 10,166 15,647
November Meals Served 10,101 15,455

>kPartiCipation is based on our enrollment and not on our attendance, so it is not an accurate representation of the percentage of students who are
attending school and participating in school lunch.

Food Service Update

Verification has been completed. | had to verify four applications. One responded to verify. One responded to
withdraw her application. Two did not respond.

Up to this point we have had very little absenteeism in our kitchens this year. However, we are working with the
bare minimum that we need for staff, and we do not have subs. The last couple of weeks have proven that we do
need subs, so if you are aware of anyone who would like to try us out without committing permanently yet, this
would be a great way to do it. Getting on our sub list gives them a chance to check out the kind of work we do
without committing to a permanent position. All [ need is a phone call and I will take care of the rest!

Local Produce Fund is now Local Foods Fund

Back the fall of 2020, Maine DOE Child Nutrition, Maine Food Corps, Maine Farm to School Network, and
Full Plates Full Potential partnered to create a survey to collect data about the state of the Local Produce Fund.
At that time, the fund was supposed to support Maine schools to purchase minimally processed local produce.
However, the stipulations were creating barriers and the Local Produce Fund was being underutilized. This past
summer the Maine Legislature passed LD 636: An Act to Encourage the Purchase of Local Foods for Public
Schools. LD 636 established the Local Foods Fund and addressed the barriers that existed within the former
Local Produce Fund. LD 636 expanded the program to allowed schools to source more local foods via other
sources, instead of only directly from farms. Because | was one of the directors who spoke out about the barriers
and did not use the Local Produce Fund to its fullest extent, [ am working hard to do a better job now that the
barriers, such as access to farmers, and food that is so minimally processed that we do not have the labor to
handle the processing necessary to get the food from farm to table, have been removed. We have found a source
that has a much wider variety of produce that comes directly from Maine Farmers, and they deliver it directly to
our school(s). Squash can now be purchased peeled and cut, if necessary, and potatoes are no longer caked in
dirt, taking us hours to clean. The prices are often a little higher, but so is the quality, and we are fortunate
because this legislation provides us with a 33% match to what we spend on minimally processed, Maine grown
produce (up to $5,500.00/year). It's a win-win for everyone and I am excited about the benefits to our students
and to the farmers in our state.

Harveséeocfemié\f?smh for Maine Winter Squash: Pumpkins, Butternut Squash, Acorn Squash, Spaghetti
Maine Winter Squash Squash...the list goes on! Read the flip side for Fun Facts and Recipes.

— Respectfully Submitted,

7 s N\ Stephanie Salley
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